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] ZHONG LUN LAW FIRM

Beijing, China
February 18, 2021

Comments on the Notice to Interested Parties and Contributors on Withdrawal of UK Producer
Interest in Maintaining the Current Measure regarding Anti-dumping Duty on Certain Pre- and
Post-stressing Wires and Wire Strands of Non-alloy Steel (PSC Wires and Strands) originating in
the People’s Republic of China

Dear Investigator,

We recall the Notice published on the Trade Remedy Service on February 4, 2021 concerning the
confirmation received from the UK producer on January 27, 2021 that the UK Industry no longer
has an interest in maintaining the measure related to this transition review.

In the light of regulation 98(6) of Part 12 of the Trade Remedies (Dumping and Subsidisation) (EU
Exit) Regulations 2019, it must be considered in a transition review on anti-dumping duty
whether “there would be injury to the UK industry in those goods if an anti-dumping amount
were no longer to apply to those goods”.

According to the Notice, the UK industry has explicitly expressed their position that they have no
interest to maintain the effect of the EU anti-dumping measure. Based on the UK industry’s
confirmation, we believe that cease of application of the measure will not cause negative impact
on the UK Industry or economic interest of the UK, otherwise they would insist to maintain the
application.

According to the situation mentioned above, we hereby respectfully request the Department for
International Trade to determine that the measure is not necessary nor appropriate for the UK

and therefore decide to cease application of the measure.

Your kind consideration is highly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Lei Song
Zhong Lun Law Firm



